July 18, 2012
Mr. & Mrs. Client

Address

City, State, zip

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Client:





CERTIFIED LETTER
Your application has been approved for the Lead Hazard Reduction Program.  The contractor has been selected and has coordinated a time with you to begin work. 

This is a notice of non displacement.  You will not be required to move  as a result of the lead-based paint hazard work. 

The program manager (after reviewing your file, the work scope, and assessing your families needs) has determined that your relocation needs will be as follows:

· Everyone will be required to be out of the home during regular working hours (usually Monday thru Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Unless your contractor has specified other hours).

· The children will stay with friends and relatives for the duration of the lead hazard reduction/repair grant work, but the adults may return each evening and occupy the home.

· You will receive a stipend of $250.00 to defray the cost of meals and inconvenience. 

If you are a renter, all arrangements have been made with your landlord for you to remain in the unit that was made lead safe as long as you follow all conditions of your lease.  You will be required to make your monthly rent payments as scheduled.  Your landlord has agreed not to raise your rent for at least the next two- (2) years, so we urge you not to move.  If you do elect to move you will not be eligible for relocation assistance under this program.  

If you own the unit we are making lead safe, you are expected to continue to make your mortgage payments as usual.  

If you have any questions, please contact Joan Scharf at (618) 277-6790 ext. 3227 or by mail at St. Clair County, I.G.D., #19 Public Square, Suite 200, Belleville, Illinois 62220.  This letter is important to you and should be retained.

Sincerely,

Joan Scharf

CD Housing Coordinator

Cc:  Client File  

